Borough Council Regular Meeting
January 14, 2020

The regular meeting of Windber Borough Council was called to order by Windber Borough Council President, Mike Bryan at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance.

The following Council Members were present:  Mike Bryan, Pino Gallina, John Holden, Dr. Doug Ledney, Ron Mash, Joe Pallo, and James Spinos. James Furmanchik, Borough Manager was available through telecommunications.  Mayor, Mike Thomas was present. Attorney Joe Green was present.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Holden to approve the Minutes of
Minutes	January 6, 2020 Reorganization meeting.  Motion carried.

Comments 	Mr. Bryan commented on the proposed Ordinance 2020-1. This was specifically put forth
because of juveniles smoking under the age of 21.  Subsequently, prior to the enactment of this ordinance it has become a federal law.  

Recognition	Cody McDevitt, reporter for the Somerset Daily American said he didn’t have anything
of Visitors	to say and was signing in because he is a reporter for the Daily American.

Margie 	Margie Faher owner of the Town Tavern said Mr. McDevitt came into the Town Tavern and
Faher		got her all riled up because the paper he had did not say juveniles.  Mr. Spinos said that
paper is just the agenda, that is not the Ordinance.  

Margie said when Mr. McDevitt brought it in, she thought council was trying to stop smoking in the whole borough.  Mr. Spinos said Mr. McDevitt should have called the borough office like all the borough reporters do and ask questions ahead of time and find out what is going on.  Mr. McDevitt said he is at the meeting now.  Margie asked council what they are going to do with these kids if you see them smoking on the sidewalk.  Mr. Bryan said it is now a federal law.

Attorney Green said the proposed ordinance is tobacco and tobacco simulated products and devices.  We wrote the ordinance not knowing the legislature was also going to make it not allowed. The state statute calls for a $25 fine or a diversionary program, which means they were having to go to a school about the harms of smoking etc.  Our ordinance makes it punishable by a fine of up to $300 and would prohibit anyone under the age of 21 years of age from having tobacco, chewing tobacco, snuff, vaporizers, and liquids to put into a vaporizers  whether they produce smoke or do not produce smoke.

Margie asked if the police are going to pull people over if they are driving and think they are under 21.  Attorney Green said he would like to think the police have better things to do with their time.  Mainly where this is a huge problem is in the school because these devices are little, and the new ones out there do not even have any smoke that comes out.  You can inhale it and blow it out and no smoke comes out, sometimes there is a smell.  That is why he believes we wrote the ordinance.  It was to take care of the issues at the school.  
If someone is walking down the street and they look like their 12 years old, then yes, the police should stop them.

Margie said she walked here and saw one cigarette butt.  She said kids do not smoke out on the streets like they used too.  Attorney Green said yes but they do it at the school.  Margie said then that is up to the school.  Attorney Green said until the legislature made it a law two weeks ago there was nothing the school could do other than suspend them.  

Dr. Ledney said it has been difficult, because if a student is vaping it was not considered by law to be a tobacco-based product so there was nothing the school could do other than confiscate the device and call the parents.  There was no backbone until the government stepped in and enacted a law about two weeks ago.  Mr. Bryan said this is beyond council, it is federal law.

Attorney Green said Governor Wolf just enacted legislation that you can not purchase tobacco products unless your 21.  He said our directive was 18 so we fell in line with Governor Wolf’s policy.  

Mr. Bryan said he thinks this is a law regarding how it is to be enacted.  Attorney Green said the school districts that are using the state law right now are primarily trying to use diversionary tactics because we realize if your fining the kid it is really the parents.  The problem then becomes what happens the second and third time.  These vaping devices deliver at lease twice the amount of nicotine a cigarette does. It is killing kids and adults.  

Mr. Bryan asked Margie Faher if we addressed her concerns?  Margie said yes.  

Correspondence

1. Windber Area Authority Minutes of November 13, 2019.
2. Windber Municipal Authorities Report of November 19, 2019.
3. Codes Enforcement Officer Report.
4. Community Foundation for the Alleghenies.
5. Invitation to the Annual Windber Fire Company Banquet.

Mrs. Gates asked if anyone would want to attend the Firemen’s banquet?  Mr. Holden said yes, two for him, Mayor Thomas said two, and Mike Bryan one for now and he would get back to Mrs. Gates if he would be bringing his wife.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Holden to approve payroll for 
Payroll	December 6 and 20, 2019 and January 3, 2020.  Motion carried.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Dr. Ledney to approve bills for 
Bills		December 2019.  Motion carried.

Cash Bal./	Mrs. Gates said we ended our 2019 budget with $6,247.24.  Karen Wozniak also gave us a
Treasure	a list of the unpaid 2019  real estate taxes which totaled $73,885.58.
Report

Mr. Spinos said this is one of the reasons we must raise taxes in the borough.  Therefore, we have been on Somerset County to try and change the way they handle this because not only are we loosing out on taxes but so is the school district and the county.  He said it is not fair to those who pay their taxes that others do not.  

Council Liaison Reports

		There were no reports at this time from Council Liaisons.

Mayor’s	Mayor Thomas said he attended the swearing in ceremony of county officials at the Somerset
Report 	County Court House where he was sworn in.  He had the opportunity to speak to the 
commissioners and expressed our concerns regarding the tax issues.  They are all unanimously agreeing that we will meet and discuss this and come up with a solution.  Blight is also a priority for them also.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Thomas said he had the opportunity to speak to Congressman John Joyce about some of the issues including the Flood Control Project and he offered his assistance.

Mayor Thomas said he sat in with Chief Frear and Lieutenant Croyle during the interview for Gerald Jerome and he also spoke with the Chief regarding 60-day performance reviews on new officers and doing a yearly review on all officers.

Manager’s	Jackson Avenue Storm Water Project – EADS continues to move forward with the project. 
Report		On December 17th a flow meter was moved to the intersection of Horner Street and Rambler 
Road. EADS is also planning to smoke and dye test sections of Rummel. DEP permit application, for the project, was filed on December 30th and again, the bidding process is slated to begin in February 2020.

710 / 712 Graham Avenue – I have asked for proposals for demolition from four contractors and Attorney Green is in the process of searching the deed.

New Police Vehicle – In staying with our black and white paint scheme, P.J.’s Restorations, located on Verla Drive, has volunteered to paint the doors on the new SUV. We will only be responsible for material. I suggest that council consider a gift certificate as a show of our appreciation.

Grievance from Former Officer Jason Knipple – As you remember this is scheduled to go to arbitration and I have not received any updates from the Teamsters Union.

Christmas for Kids- This annual event was held at the Community Building on December 19th and once again was a huge success. Thanks to all who volunteered their time, especially Carol Berkey and Robin Gates. Without the hard work of these two ladies, this event could not happen.

Community Building Concrete Project -The project was completed on December 27th. My conversations, with the recreation director, reveal there is now, no storm water directed into the side entrance in question. Mr. Grohal also told me that he mentioned the possibility of the Municipal Authority covering half of the cost, at their last board meeting.  
The general consensus of opinion was they would agree if council would split the bill for demolition of the former manager’s house, at the recreation park.

NIMS Certification – As we are aware, all Borough officials must attain certification from the National Incident Management System. Anson will work with Pino to gain his credentials.

Splash Pad Project – The Municipal Authority’s project is scheduled to begin the week of January 6th, with the demolition of the former children’s pool.

Police Service Contract with Paint Borough – Paint Borough Council has requested a revision to our most recent agreement. It refers to the Terms of Agreement paragraph on page 4 of the contract. I don’t see any real issue and have asked Attorney Green to review their request. Upon approval, I believe it can become an amendment to the contract. It will be addressed on our agenda.

Codes Enforcement Officer – Anson is scheduled to have his last round of training the week of February 3rd. This will be his final certification that will allow us to bring building permits and inspections back in house. Anson has already started to prepare to move in this direction.

Police Officer Evaluations – There is no evidence of a probationary period that speaks specifically about a police officer, but the 2013 edition of the Borough Employee Handbook states that the period for all new employees, both full time and part time, is six months from the first day of employment. I would recommend that new hires have an evaluation at the end of their three months and the beginning of their sixth month. I also believe these filed evaluations should weigh heavily in the decision-making process when there is consideration for promotions or full-time positions. I have discussed this matter with Chief Frear and Lt. Croyle (who also serves as the union representative for the police department) and they are in favor of the evaluations.  As a courtesy, I have informed the Teamsters Union and they understand our position and see no issues with it.

		22nd and 24th Street Bridge.  The inspection of the bridges took place during the holiday.  A 
large hole was found near the concrete sidewalk exposing the substructure below.  The hole measured approximately 12” to 15” in diameter.  Public works reinforced the area with concrete and poured asphalt over top of it.  We had 10 days to do the repair or else we were going to be cited.  

This reinforces the fact that something must be done with that bridge in the near future.  During his discussion with EADS last week reinforced the fact.  EADS continues to move in the direction where we could get multi module funding to be used for the 22nd Street Bridge as well and it maybe a situation where you can move forward with a project sooner than later.  The 24th Street Bridge is cut in stone for 2024 for through the Transportation Program.

Mr. Holden asked if PennDot was aware of the deterioration at the intersection of 21st Street and Graham Avenue.  Mr. Furmanchik said yes, they are aware of it and they did not have the opportunity to do a permanent repair on that before the asphalt plant closed but are planning on taking care of that come spring.

Mayor Thomas said 17th Street is also getting bad and full of holes.  Mr. Furmanchik said PennDot is also aware of that situation.
A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Holden to table splitting the cost of the concrete and/or the park house until bids come in for demolition for the park house. Motion carried.

Mr. Furmanchik asked council if they agree to have PJ Restorations paint the doors on the new cruiser?  Mr. Spinos said we could possibly get the paint for free.  PJ has paint up there that is a Mopar white so the only cost would be for clear and the reducer.  He said the tri-coat with the pearl on it is $93 a pint.  Mr. Furmanchik said if he is going to donate the paint, we should offer him at the very least a gift certificate.  

Mr. Bryan said otherwise we would be paying around $1,500 to $1,700 plus paint and materials.  Council agreed to give a PJ Restorations a gift certificate for services rendered.  

Mr. Furmanchik asked council if they want to move forward with yearly evaluations for all borough employees.  Motion by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Dr. Ledney to move forward with the yearly evaluations for all borough employees.  Motion carried.

Solicitor’s 	710/712 Graham Avenue Attorney Green said he started last Friday to do a title search on 
Report	the Graham Avenue property Mr. Furmanchik spoke of.  He said he goes back 60 years when he does a title search and looks for liens, judgements, tax credits and what not.  He said sometimes it is easy and sometimes it has one to four owners going back.  Right now, he is at 40 years and there have been 15 different owners.  He will be going back up to Somerset Friday to finish that search.  Attorney Green said he should have a deed in Anson’s hands by next week.  

Maffeo’s  Attorney Green said Anson started citing them under zoning code for about $500 a day.  He had like 19 days in and the magistrate called him in.  Magistrate Seger is going to try and help us move forward with this.  We know how long it took us to get to this point, but we have to start thinking about filing an injunction.  Attorney Green said he will get with Anson and the magistrate and see what is going on.  

Joan Albright Attorney Green said he received an order from the superior court today on Joan Albright.  What happened is her Attorney Mark Valentine filed an appeal to the superior court, then she filed bankruptcy.  The bankruptcy proceedings stay any other court of law.  So, the superior court issued an order that they are going to stay the proceedings.  That was two years ago.  In November the superior court wrote to Mark Valentine and the bankruptcy attorney asking for a status update on this.  Apparently neither of those attorneys did.  

Mark Valentine has not spoken to her in over a year and wants to get out of the case.  Attorney Green said if we are past the two-year condemnation point on that building, we should send her a notice that we are going to tear the building down.  Mr. Spinos asked if we go to rip it down who pays? Attorney Green said there would be a lean placed against that property.  Attorney Green said he will contact Judge Rullo.  

Mr. Spinos asked about the Chippie property?  Attorney Green said some of it was cleaned up but not enough.  He will go over that with Anson this week.



Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Holden to approve the request by
Paint Boro.	Paint Borough to change the language in the paragraph on the last page of the joint Municipal
Request.     	Agreement for law enforcement services “Term of Agreement to read as follows: This Agreement shall be effective beginning January I, 2020 through December 31, 2022, and annually thereafter unless terminated by either party upon sixty days written notice to the other party.  In the event of such termination, all rights and obligations of the parties shall cease, and this Agreement shall have no further force or effect.  Roll call vote: Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. Holden, yes; Mr. Bryan, yes; Mr. Gallina, yes; Dr. Ledney, yes; Mr. Mash, yes; and Mr. Pallo, yes.  Motion carried.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Pallo to approve Ordinance No. 
Ordinance	2020-1 making it unlawful for any minor under the age of 21 to use or possess tobacco 
2020-1	products or simulated tobacco products within the corporate boundaries of the Borough of Windber.  Roll call vote: Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. Pallo, yes; Mr. Bryan, yes; Mr. Gallina, yes; Mr. Holden, yes; Dr. Ledney, yes; Mr. Mash, yes.  Motion carried.

Next	Next meeting date will be February 11, 2020.
Meeting

Adjourn	Meeting adjourned by Council President, Mike Bryan at 7:50 p.m.

	Respectfully Submitted By: 



	Robin S. Gates
	Administrative Assistant
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